
 
Programme for 2010 

 

Saturday 14th August 

Up in the Air (15) 

****************************** 
Saturday 18th September 

It’s Complicated (15) 

****************************** 
Saturday 23rd October  
Robin Hood (12A) 

****************************** 
Saturday 20th November 

Letters to Juliet (PG) 

****************************** 
Saturday 11th December 

The Ghost [Writer] (15) 

****************************** 
All At Bawdeswell Village Hall from 7.00 pm  

- (films start approx. 7.30 pm) 

 

BOOK TICKETS IN ADVANCE – Limited Audience  

- Call 01362 688749 

 

£3.50 adults, £2.50 children U18,  

£10 Family (2A+2C plus £1.00 for every extra child) 

 

The Bar/Cafe will be open from 7.00 to 10.30 pm. for 

refreshments 
    

From January 2011 film night will be fixed  
as the second Saturday of each Month 

 1 
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NOTICE BOARD 

 
Bawdeswell Film Club    

The first meeting of the Bawdeswell Film Club will be on Sunday 24
th

 October at 

2.30pm. It is proposed that there will be a meeting every month on the Sunday 

following the Village Cinema presentation. 
 

If you would like to join or help with this club or for further information please contact 

David on 01362 688749. 

 
 

Bawdeswell Craft Group 

We continued meeting during August and September and members are enjoying doing 

their own work as well as dressing dolls for Christmas.  New members are always 

welcome. Enquiries to Marietta Menzies 01362 688 400. 

 

MEETING DATES FOR REMAINDER OF 2010  

October 14 and 28 

November 11 and 25 

December 9 

 

Flower Arranging Classes 
These are starting again in Bawdeswell Village Hall at 2pm on 

Tuesdays    Oct 12, 19     Nov 2, 9, 16, 23 

Thursday  Dec 9  -  Wreaths.  These will be on sale in the church on Saturday 11
th

 

December following their popularity last year. 
 

Flower demonstration by Christal Dyball October 1
st
  in the church 10.30am 

with lunch. 

 

Details of both the above from Sue Lilwall 01362 688240 

 

FOXLEY VILLAGE HALL   Keep Fit Association 

EXERCISE CLASSES with Christine Pratt 

Everyone welcome to come along on Tuesday mornings 9.30 to 10.30am 

£3.50 per session 

Contact: 01362-688768 or 01328-855608 
 

FVHMC would like to encourage all Foxley residents to use the waste paper bank 

outside the village hall. The money collected from the regular emptying of this bank 

is used for the continual improvement and maintenance of the hall. 
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OCTOBER DIARY 
 
 

Fri 1st  Autumn Flower Demonstration and Lunch, starting 10.30am  Bawdeswell Church 

Sun 3rd Children’s Harvest Party at Foxley Village Hall  2pm 

Mon 4th  Bawdeswell Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm 

Thu 7th  Foxley Parish Council Meeting 
Bawdeswell Book Club meets at the Old Workhouse Bar 7.30pm 

Mon 11th  Beck WI meet at Sparham Old Schoolroom 7.30pm 

Tu 12th  Flower Arranging class at Bawdeswell Village Hall 2pm 

Thu 14th  Bawdeswell Craft Club meets at village hall 2pm 
Elmham Patients Group meeting at Elmham School at 7pm 

Fri 15th  Mobile Council Office  2 – 4pm at Bawdeswell Garden Centre 

Tu 19th  Flower Arranging class at Bawdeswell Village Hall 2pm 

Fri 22nd  School Harvest service in Bawdeswell Church 

Sat 23rd  Harvest Supper at Foxley Village Hall 7pm 
Bawdeswell Cinema – Robin Hood  7pm 

Sun 24th  Bawdeswell Film Club inaugural meeting 2.30pm 

Mon 25th  School Half Term starts 

Tu 26th  Bawdeswell Post Office CLOSED 
Bawdeswell Village Hall Open Evening 7.30pm 

Wed 27th  Badgers Halloween Disco 6pm 

Thu 28th  Bawdeswell Craft Club meets at village hall 2pm 

Fri 29th  Bawdeswell Post Office CLOSED 

Sat 30th  Harvest Supper at Bawdeswell Village Hall with Keith Loades  7pm 

 
 
 

Regular Weekly Events 
 

Bawdeswell Village Hall 
Young Farmers Tuesdays 
Countrysiders Every other Wednesday 
WeightWatchers Thursdays 
Parents & Toddlers Fridays 9.30am 
Pilates  Fridays 
Runners                         Thursdays 6.30pm 
Basketball                      Thursdays 5pm 
Seekers                          1st Saturday 
Bawdeswell Church 
ICENI Choir practice       Wednesdays  7.30pm 

 
 
Foxley Village Hall  
Exercise Classes    
every Tuesday morning at 9.30am. 
 
Short Mat Bowls  Every Monday & Friday Evening 
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FFOOXXLLEEYY  VVIILLLLAAGGEE  HHAALLLL  
  

CCHHIILLDDRREENN’’SS  HHAARRVVEESSTT  PPAARRTTYY  
  

SSUUNN  33
RRDD
  OOCCTT  22001100  

22  ––  44PPMM  

  

HHAARRVVEESSTT  TTHHEEMMEE  FFAANNCCYY  DDRREESSSS  
  

GGAAMMEESS  &&  TTEEAA  
 

EEnnttrryy::  ££22  ppeerr  cchhiilldd  
  

IIff  yyoouu  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  ttoo  ccoommee,,  please ring: 01362-688768/450/494/617 or email: 
ruthwhitmore@onetel.net  a.s.a.p.  

 

 

HARVEST SUPPER 

SAT 23 OCTOBER 2010 
7PM 

 

Delicious Home Cooked Meal 
 

Raffle 
 

Ticket £6 each, in aid of Foxley Church 

 
Contact: 01362-688768/450/494/617 

ruthwhitmore@onetel.net 

 
Please book supper tickets by Fri 15 Oct latest 

 

FOXLEY HARVEST FESTIVAL -  St Thomas’ Church 
10.30am  on Sunday 26 September 

 5 

       
 

New Village Hall 
Project Update 

 

“Open Invitation to Everyone” 
 

 

Your Support & Feedback Really Matters ! 
 

 Tuesday 26th October at 7.30pm 
Bawdeswell Village Hall 

 

Building on our success with the new playground, it’s now time to update 

you all on our New Village Hall project 

  

The team will be presenting the overall scheme to rebuild and greatly 

improve our current hall and launch our fund-raising strategy 

 

We really need to show and demonstrate that we have your support for 

our exciting plan and we would really welcome your feedback 

 

Refreshments will be served from 7pm 
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WATER COLOUR FOR BEGINNERS!  
 

Learn the mysteries of WATER COLOUR. 

New courses starting at CAWSTON and SHERINGHAM.  

 

 

Or join a general ART CLASS, learn to draw and use a variety of media. Small 

friendly groups, and expert technical help, for the experienced or not, or for 

the confident or not! 

The new term starts during the week beginning September 27th. and there 

are day time classes at CAWSTON, AYLSHAM, HINDOLVESTON, HEMPTON and 

SHERINGHAM. 

 

IT’S GOOD FUN, RING ME FOR DETAILS, 

CLEMENTINA SUTTON 01603 872441. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Fresh Local Produce now on sale  

at Bawdeswell Garden Centre 
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The Friends of Bawdeswell Church 
‘protecting & enhancing this unique building for the future’ 

 
Forthcoming events for 2010 
Oct 1

st
     Flower demonstration by Christal Dyball, with lunch, in the church 10.30am 

Oct 2
nd

    Coffee Morning cancelled. Draw will take place after church next day. 
Oct 30

th
   Harvest Supper with Keith Loades, Village Hall    7.00pm 

Dec 11
th
  Christmas Wreaths etc for Sale in the church 10 - 4 

Dec 12
th
  Christmas Concert   4pm 

 

Planned  events for 2011: 
Sunday May 8th Afternoon Concert with Tea -  Alison Stephens with Aylsham 
Music  

Saturday July 23rd  Festival Players  ‘The Taming of the Shrew’ by William 

Shakespeare  

Flower demonstration 
by Christal Dyball 

 
October 1st  in the church 10.30am 

with lunch 
 

Details from Sue Lilwall 01362 688240 
 

Harvest Supper 
With entertainment by Keith Loades 

 
October 30th   7pm in the Village Hall 

 
Tickets from 688499 & 688268 
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FOOT HEALTH  CLINIC IN FAKENHAM 

THURSDAYS 9-4 

AT THE CUTTING CORNER HAIR SALON 

21 MARKET PLACE FAKENHAM 

(BEHIND THE CINEMA) 

 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT PLEASE TELEPHONE   01328 853131 

Joanne Hubbard MCFHP MAFHP     

Qualified Foot Health practitioner 

For home visits please call 01328 863881 

OIL or PASTEL  

PORTRAITS 
Turn That Favourite 

Photograph into an 

Original/Unique Painting 

  
Dogs, Cats, Horses, People 

 

 

For Details/Colour Brochure 

Vulcan Portraits  

01366 728464 

www.vulcanportraits.co.uk 
(also makes a great Gift) 

Louise Ledbury 

State Registered             

 Senior Hairstylist 

Works Tuesdays and Thursdays 

9am-3pm 

at home, 

2 Saxon Meadows, Bawdeswell. 

For an appointment 

 please phone  01362 688666 

Covering all aspects of 

 ladies hairdressing. 
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BAWDESWELL COMMUNITY 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Welcome back to everyone, we hope you all had a good holiday! 

 

Welcome to all the new children starting this term, we are sure you will all be happy 

here at Bawdeswell School. 

We now have four classes in school: 

 

Pandas   Year R, 1  

Rhinos   Year 1 & 2 

Penguins  Year 3 & 4 

Dolphins  Year 5 & 6 

 

Welcome also to Miss Woollard, Rhinos class teacher. 

All children have settled in very well and children all seem to be working hard.   

 

School Year Term Dates- 10/11 

 
Autumn Term  *Wednesday 1st September to Friday 17

th
  December 2010 

 

Half Term  Monday 25th October to Friday 29
th

 October 2010 

 

Spring Term  Tuesday 4th January 2011 to Friday 8
th

 April 2011 

 

Half Term  Monday 21st February to Friday 25th February 2011 

 

Summer Term Tuesday 26
th

 April to Friday 22
nd

 July 2011 

 

Half Term  Monday 30
th

 May to Friday 3
rd

 June 2011 

 

MAY DAY   Monday 2nd May 2011 – Children do not attend school 

 

INSET DAYS Wednesday 1
st
, Thursday 2

nd
 & Friday 3

rd
 September, 

Monday 4
th

 January 2011 and Thursday 30th June 2011 are 

designated as staff development days. Children do not 

attend school on these days. 

 

Dates for your Diary 
 

Harvest Festival in Church   22
nd

 October  

KS2 12 Days of Christmas Performance 9
th

 December 

KS1 Nativity Performance   14
th  

& 15th December  

Christmas Service   17
th

 December 
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    Moor Farm, Foxley, Dereham, Norfolk, NR20 4QN

       Tel: (01362) 688523 (24hr answerphone)
                                 688393 (evenings)

                                 A Courtyard of 8
                    2/3 Bedroomed Converted Stables
                     together with Individual Cottages.

          All fully equipped and Centrally heated.

                         Long or Short Term Lets

                            OPEN ALL YEAR

D A V I S   E G G   S A L E S
MOOR FARM, FOXLEY, DEREHAM, NORFOLK, NR20 4QN

Tel: (01362) 688523

Your Local Egg Supplier

Pre-packs - Keyes Trays

Shrink wrapped - Free Range

Main Supplier to Hospitals in East Anglia.
 

OPEN ALL YEAR 

Visit our Website:   www.moorfarmstablecottages.co.uk 

Moor Farm Stable Cottages 

 

Moor Farm, Foxley, Dereham, Norfolk, NR20 4QP 
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BAWDESWELL BADGERS PRE-SCHOOL 

PRESENTS 
 

HALLOWEEN DISCO AND SPOOKY ENTERTAINER 

LET YOUR LITTLE PUMPKINS AND DEVILS HAVE A SPOOKILY GREAT EVENING 

BAWDESWELL VILLAGE HALL – WEDNESDAY 27TH
 OCTOBER – 6PM TO 9PM 

FANCY DRESS OPTIONAL 

TICKETS £3 OR £10 FOR FAMILY WITH 4 CHILDREN 

ADULTS FREE 

RAFFLE STAR PRIZE – MEAL FOR TWO 

 

TICKETS AVAILABLE FROM BAWDESWELL PRE-SCHOOL AND SCHOOL 

WE DARE YOU TO COME AND HAVE FUN 

 
 

Bawdeswell Little Monkeys  
 

New Parent & Toddler/Baby Group 
 

We meet at Bawdeswell Village Hall from 9.30am to 11.30am every Friday 
in term time. Come along for a chat and a coffee & let your little ones have 
some fun. £1.50 first child and 50p per additional child - includes tea/coffee 
and juice and snack.  

For more information call Karen on (01362) 688939 or Jo on  688088 
 
 

Come and see the new baby play area and new toys. 
Face painting, party games and lots of fun!! 
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BRIDGE CLUB 
The JayCee Bridge Club holds weekly sessions at both Foxley 
and Bawdeswell Village Halls.  
 
We meet at Foxley Village Hall every Tuesday evening at 

7.15p.m. for a 7.30p.m. start and at Bawdeswell Village Hall every Friday at 
2.15p.m. for a 2.30p.m. start. If you think you'd like to join us, please do come 
along - we only request £2.00 per session to cover expenses. Beginners are 
welcome, either having recently learned or even if only to see what bridge is all 
about! 
  

For information (or to confirm a session is to take place) contact Roger Fryatt 
on 01362 688627 or Patsy Catchpole on 01362 688352. 
  

  
 

BAWDESWELL BOWLS CLUB. 
 Bawdeswell Bowls Club have an excellent venue situated 
behind the Village Hall.  We play in two leagues - the Cawston 
Triples League and Dereham and District League. Foulsham 
and Bintree Bowls clubs also use Bawdeswell's green. New 
players are always welcome. 

 

For further information please contact Paul Digby on (01362) 688615 
 

BAWDESWELL FOOTBALL CLUB. 

The club plays in the 3
rd

 division of the Crown Fire 
Central and South Norfolk League. Home games are 
played at Bawdeswell Recreation Ground. The club 
has got off to a good start this season winning their 1

st
 

league match 5-2 and breaking a 27 year old record in  
the Mervyn Lambert Plant Hire Pease League Cup by 
winning their game against Dereham Cockers United by a staggering 24-0.  
 
For more information please contact Philip Duffield on (01362) 688611.  
For information about matches see http://www.csnleague.co.uk/index.html. 

 
BAWDESWELL ALLOTMENT & LEISURE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION 

The association is lobbying the Parish Council to provide 
allotments for the village. If you would like to join or would like 
more information contact Jayne Bown on 01362 688388 or see 
our website at http://eoe.xarg.co.uk/balga/ 

 
 
 

JAY CEE
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L Vaughan Lapwood ADI 

Patient and Friendly 

Driving Tuition 
 

Tel: 01362 690049   

Mobile 07831 102311 

TELEPHONE  BAWDESWELL  688211 
 

J.A.BAKER 
FAMILY BUTCHER 

BAWDESWELL, Norfolk 
 
ORDERS TAKEN FOR ALL DEEP-FREEZE MEATS 

                 Lilwall's Farm Pork 

                HOG ROASTS 

                        for your function 
 

             50 - 500 people 
 

Ring for a quotation  
(01362) 688098     07867 987787 

Farm Reared British Pigs 

 
 

Our service includes 

 

Conservatory Cleaning 

Driveway, Cleaning 

Patio & Pathway Cleaning 
 

and much more 

 

Call 01328 829832 

 

 

Nicky P.Nicky P.Nicky P.Nicky P.    

Hair DesignHair DesignHair DesignHair Design    

Freelance 

Hairdresser 

10 years experience 

covering all aspects of 

hairdressing 

For Appointments tel: 07799298020 
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The Bawdeswell Book Club      

 

We meet on the first Thursday of each month at 7.30 in the Workhouse Bar.  New 

Members are always welcome and most of our books are supplied by the Norfolk 

Library service, so the cost is minimal. The book we will be discussing at the October 

meeting will be ‘Anna Karenina’ by Tolstoy and in the November meeting it will be 

‘Portrait of Dorian Gray’ by Oscar Wilde  

August book: The Road by Cormac McCarthy ……………………………………             
This book provoked a lot of discussion; it is set in post- cataclysmic America and tells 

of the journey of a father and his young son as they make their way across a burned 

and desolate land towards the coast. They survive by scavenging from the desolate 

countryside and pillaging any stocks of food they can find, so that they are always on 

the edge of starvation. From a freezing ice bound land they try to make their way to 

the sea, we never really know where they came from or where they are going, maybe 

they don’t know themselves.          ……………………………………………………..                

We do not know what has caused the disaster, but it has wiped out life as we know it; 

no birds, animals or trees and those few human beings left alive are often cruel and 

need to revert to cannibalism to survive. The language used is simple, the 

conversational parts between man and boy are short and there is little punctuation and 

no chapters.  …………………………………………………………………………                

It is essentially a sad book and whilst some found the relationship between the man 

and his son uplifting others found it a harrowing book and difficult to read. 

September book : I Know Why the Cage Bird Sings by Maya Angelou  ………….           

This is the first in a series of biographies by Maya Angelou and covers her early life 

growing up in Arkansas with her brother Bailey. Most of us enjoyed the early part of 

the book and there are some vivid descriptions of her life when she lives with her 

grandmother who runs the local store. It is a troubled time for black families and the 

realities of life are painfully depicted although she is protected from them by the love 

of her grandmother. When the children are moved north to live with their mother and 

escape the brutal attitude of the whites, their world is turned upside down. As she 

grows up the pace of the book increases and there is less description, although most of 

us found the latter stages of the book less appealing than the early chapters.  Her life as 

a  civil rights activist, poet, actress, playwright and university professor had it origins 

in the harsh times of her early life and this book follows her transformation from 

childhood into a young woman.      LMR 
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Bawdeswell Garage & MOT Centre 
 

MOT’s Class IV & Class VII 

MOT’s for Motorcycles Class I & II 

Repairs and Servicing for all makes and models of Vehicles 
Free Local Collection & Delivery of Vehicle - Recovery of Vehicles 

State of the art Diagnostic Equipment 
Fully Qualified Technicians 

Friendly & Knowledgeable Staff - Quality Workmanship Assured 

Health & HPI Check for Used Vehicles prior to purchase £50 + VAT 
 

Mon - Fri : 8am - 6pm   Sat : 8am - 12pm 
 

Park Farm Buildings  Dereham Road   
Bawdeswell   

Dereham  NR20 4AA 

Tel: 01362 688731  Fax : 01362 688943 
www.bawdeswellgarage.co.uk 

  
 

 
 

 
 

01603 871064 
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   Beck  W. I. 
 

Aleathia opened our August meeting by welcoming everyone and introducing our 

guest speaker, Aliceon Blair.   As Aliceon had to travel back to Great Yarmouth, she 

started the evening’s entertainment by giving her talk before any W.I. business. 

Aliceon’s talk was mainly on Nutritional Research as she had worked in that field at 

the James Paget Hospital.   Now, however, she is a Consultant at the John Innes Centre 

in Norwich.   She described her work when she was a Research Nurse.   Later she was 

organising Research studies and, of course, dealing with the importance of sensible 

diets.    Volunteers were necessary when doing the various studies and Aliceon 

entertained us by mentioning some of the amusing incidents concerning the volunteers.    

A most interesting talk. 

Our tea/coffee break gave us a chance to examine home grown vegetables – this 

month’s exhibition.    The winner was Ruth with a wonderfully huge red cabbage and 

second was Carole with one of the biggest reddest tomatoes we had ever seen.    The 

raffle was won by Jean. 

Christine read last month’s minutes and we were reminded of our Coffee Morning 

being held on Saturday 18
th

 September in the Old School Room.    

Aleathia told us of forthcoming events, meetings and outings – one outing being to 

Norwich’s Theatre Royal to see Fiddler On The Roof in January next year. 
 

Hope to see you all next month (13
th

 September) when Margaret Sims talks about 

“Hats and how to wear them”.    The exhibit is Your Own Hat.    Friends being 

especially welcome.       

 

September meeting  

Margaret told us she has been in the hat business for 11 years and she soon infected us 

all with her enthusiasm.    She spoke lovingly of her ‘Hat Room’ at her premises in 

Horsford and we soon realised that she was more than capable of supplying the perfect 

hat for any and every occasion. 

Never have we seen such a wonderful display of hats.   Mostly large hats and all in 

beautiful colours.    A gorgeous green hat with black feathers was made from the 

newest ‘fabric’ – Sinermay.   (Actually dried banana skins!) 

Then Margaret announced that she would select hats to suit us all. Amazingly she did 

just that.    We all felt wonderful wearing one of these beautiful creations. 

Margaret then looked at our members’ hats.    The winner was Janet with Christine 

second.    The raffle was won by Mariette.    
 

Next month, 11
th

 October, our own Ruth Whitmore will be speaking to us about South 

Africa and the exhibit is a Piece of Jewellery. 

Hope to see you all – Sparham Old School Room – on the 11
th

 at 7.30 p.m. 

                                                                                                 

 Mary Humphrey 
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BAWDESWELL PARISH COUNCIL 

DIGEST OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 6 SEPTEMBER 2010 
 

Present: Councillors Shannon, Mason, Beane, Mallen, Mr G Bambridge (District 

Councillor), Mrs C Boer and 4 parishioners. 
 

Ongoing Issues from Previous Meetings 
Adams Pit:  As the Trustees received only one quote from the two contractors 

approached regarding the forthcoming excavation work, this was accepted in order to 

ensure that the work is completed this autumn.  The Clerk has submitted a request for 

40% match funding through a NCC Countryside Conservation Grant for the 

excavation work and will pursue other grants as well. The work should commence 

shortly and will include some further tree felling; so please keep clear and stay 
safe while machinery is in use in the area. 
Allotments:  The Chairman and Clerk are still waiting to secure a date and time 
to meet with the second landowner to discuss possible land for allotments.  
Despite the many delays to date, the Parish Council has agreed that the 
Chairman and Clerk should still pursue this option if at all possible. 

Planning 
PA 3PL/2010/0845/F:  Beech Corner, The Street, proposed two storey and 
single storey extensions to rear and conservatory to side; the Parish Council 
had no objections to this application. 
PA 3PL/2010/0560/F:  Bawdeswell Badgers Pre-School, provision of additional 
classroom space in form of second mobile with link to existing mobile; planning 
permission granted. 

Any Other Business of Interest to Parishioners 
Bus Shelter Repairs:  These repairs are now complete and the Parish Council 
has received a 100% grant from NCC for the work. 
Part Night Street Lighting:  Responding to the recent NCC draft policy to 
reduce street lighting for part of the night to help reduce energy costs and 
carbon emissions, the Parish Council agreed to support the part night lighting 
proposal for Paradise road but strongly opposed the proposal to do the same 
in Blackhorse Close on the grounds that most houses in this close consist of 
sheltered housing. 
Proposed Sewer Adoption for Hall Road in 2011:  The Parish Council has 
been informed that, following a change in government policy, Anglian Water 
envisages the adoption of private sewers in Hall Road in 2011, although there 
is, at present, no guarantee.  The transfer may not include private sewers that 
do not discharge to a public sewer, i.e. a private sewer discharging to a private 
treatment plant or a private surface water sewer discharging to a watercourse. 
Village Hall:  The Parish Council has endorsed the Project Bawdeswell report 
which recommends the refurbishment and expansion of the current village hall, 
rather than providing a new-build village hall, on the grounds that this would be 
a more feasible project, providing for the current needs of the village at a 
much-reduced cost.   

Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 4
th

 October 2010, 7.45pm in Village Hall 
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Unsupervised dogs on the Recreation Field 
Following a complaint by a local parent that an unsupervised dog frightened 
her child while visiting the new children’s play area, the Parish Council would 
like to express its strong disapproval of irresponsible dog owners allowing their 
dogs to roam unsupervised in areas where children play and contact sports 
are undertaken.  Reports have also been made about dog fouling in this area.  
The Parish Council would like to remind dog owners that all dogs should be 
supervised and kept under control by their owners at all times when in the 
recreational ground, that all dog mess must be cleaned up, and that dogs 
should not be allowed in the children’s play area.  Please do not allow one or 
two irresponsible people to spoil it for the remainder of the community! 

 
 

Bawdeswell Community Speedwatch Scheme 
Unfortunately, due to the pressure of other commitments, bad weather, 
indifferent levels of support, and a lack of new volunteers, the Bawdeswell 
Community Speedwatch Scheme has not been much in evidence this year.  
However, noting that speeding vehicles remain a problem in the village, the 
Parish Council has agreed that the community has a responsibility to support 
Norfolk Police by trying to keep this scheme going if at all possible.  Therefore, 
if you can spare a little of your time to help this worthwhile scheme and would 
like more information about how to come a volunteer please contact the Parish 
Clerk Claire Boer 01362 688415 / 07877955745. 

 

 

Mobile Police Office 
Sadly, the mobile police office will no longer call at Bawdeswell.  
 

You can contact the Norfolk Constabulary Safer Neighbourhood team on  
0845 456 4567 or by email to sntdereham@norfolk.pnn.police.uk 
 
You can find out more about Safer Neighbourhood teams at 
http://www.norfolk.police.uk/saferneighbourhoods/aboutsaferneighbourhoods.a
spx 
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Your local contact 

Charlie Reeve 

 
Save money on gas, electric, 

broadband, phones  
and mobiles 
Free Quotes 

 

Tel: 01362 688210 Mobile: 07951 889917 
FREEPHONE  0808 108 1002 

Email: charliereeve@telecomplus.org.uk 

Website:  www.telecomplus.org.uk/charliereeve 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Bryan Ellum FRCO GRSM 

LRAM ARCM Member ISM 
Tuition in organ  

and piano 
All levels – Adults welcome 
Accompanist for Exams etc. 

40yrs experience 

N. Elmham  01362  668156 

 

WANTED 
Do you have old or rotten trees, perhaps 
wind fallen or broken ones, I will cut and 

remove free of charge, anything 
considered. 

 

Call D J Taylor: 07981 792790 evenings 
or weekends. 

    

ANNE WEITZ 
GTCL  LTCL  Dip Ed (Lond) 

Member ISM-EPTA-BKA 

Tuition in Piano, Theory, 

Sight Singing; Musicianship 
ABRSM and TCM exams 

Beginners to Advanced 

All ages welcome 

01362 688466 

G.A.EGMORE  & PARTNERS 

of Sparham 

Coal, Smokeless fuels, 
Pre-packed & Barbecue fuels 

Also parts for Solid Fuel Fires 
Regular Deliveries 6 days a week in 

all areas. Quality, Service, Reliability. 

PHONE  01362  688270 

 21 
 

The Breckland one stop bus – Your mobile council office. 

 

Bringing services to local communities 

 

Breckland Council on behalf of the Breckland Partnership are 

delivering a one stop bus which has now been in operation for a 

month travelling around the villages of the Breckland area meeting 

many of you and helping you with your enquiries. 

 

The team of advisors on board have enjoyed visiting the community 

and helping people who may otherwise not have been able to visit 

one of our mobile offices. 

 

Enquiries on board have been many and varied from completion of 

benefit claims, reports of abandoned vehicles, planning related 

matters and tree conservation through to general internet access 

and usage and much more. 

 

The team have been trained to assist you with enquires relating to 

all district council enquiries and in addition have links and knowledge 

in relation to other public services.  

 

Check the schedule and come along when the bus is next in your 

area whether you have an enquiry, would like to access the internet 

or would like to discuss something with the team, this is a 

community project and is being delivered to you by the Breckland 

Partnership to make accessing our services easier for you. 

 

We’d also be interested to hear from you if you work in the area for 

the community, maybe we can help you and vice versas. 

 

If you have an enquiry relating to the bus you can call us on 07778 

466652, 07778 467980 or 07778 476824 or alternatively email at 

bus@breckland.gov.uk  

 

Check the latest schedule online at 

www.breckland.gov.uk/onestopbus  
 

 

2
nd

 Friday of the month  2 – 4pm  Bawdeswell Garden Centre 
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INDOOR HEATED  SWIMMING POOL & SPA 
 

MOOR FARM FOXLEY 
 

 

Available for hire  for your private use.     Tel: 01362 688523 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

philip jacobs 
 

Oil Fired Boiler Servicing 
Repair & Breakdowns. 

 

Friendly reliable local service 
 

01362 688398   
mobile 07887 902815 

 

NiC                  C & G EMC 

 
 

Tel: 01603 870606    The Market Place 

Fax: 01603 871332    Reepham 

email: mail@purdysreepham.co.uk   Norwich  Norfolk  NR104LZ 

 

PERSONAL, INDEPENDENT EXPERTISE 

 

● Sales, ●Purchases and Leases of Residential, Commercial and Agricultural Property 

● Wills      ● Probate and Powers of Attorney    ● Licensing 

Evening and Saturday appointments by prior appointment 

 

AQUAFIX 
PLUMBING & HEATING SERVICES 

 

From dripping Showers & Taps………. 
....To fitting Bathroom Suites & Kitchens 

Floor & Wall Tiling, Water Softeners, Power Flushing 
 

For a Professional & Competitive Home Improvement Service 
 

Call Frank at - AQUAFIX on 01362 688880  

or 07877 427344 
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Clothing Collection Scams 
Lately there has been an increase in the number of plastic bags put through our letter 

boxes asking for donations of clothing. A significant number of these may be scams 

and the clothing is not going to a charity but is just making someone rich.  
 

If you want to donate clothing make sure that the collection really is for a charity. 

Look for a Registered Charity number and don’t be fooled by those who show a 

company number. You can check that it is a genuine charity online at www.charity-

commission.gov.uk and entering the number given or call 0845 300 0218. 
 

Best of all, save it up for the BAG-4-BAG collections that are made twice a year and 

then you can be sure that the money raised will be used in Bawdeswell. 

 

Other Scams from Norfolk County Council Web Site 
 

HM Revenue & Customs Scam – 9 September 2010  
Recent news has highlighted that around six million people in the UK have paid the 

incorrect amount of tax. HM Revenue and Customs are due to send a letter to those 

affected between now and Christmas. Norfolk resident are warned to be wary of any 

emails received in relation to underpayments or tax rebates.  

HM Revenue and & Customers advise that they would not inform customers of an 

underpayment or tax rebate via email, or invite them to complete an online form to 

receive a rebate of tax.  

Do not visit the website contained within the email or disclose any personal or 

payment information.  

Further information on HMRC related scams are available at 

www.hmrc.gov.uk/security/examples.htm  

 

Bank Details Scam – 2 September 2010  
Norfolk County Council Trading Standards has been notified of more attempts to get 

people to pass on details of their bank accounts.  The incident occurred at about 5.00 

pm when someone called a Norfolk resident, who banks with the Halifax, and said 

they were from their bank. The caller stated that an American Pharmaceutical 

Company was attempting to take £120 from the account and they needed details of her 

bank card to stop this.  What was of great concern is the caller knew the persons name, 

date of birth, address and some bank account details. This could give such calls a great 

degree of credibility.  However it is unlikely any bank would need details of 

information they have supplied to their customers.  The person also discovered 

a colleague at work who banks with the Nationwide had received a similar call the 

same evening. 

  

The advice is never pass on any details of your bank account, credit or debit cards or 

other financial or personal information to anyone who telephones you.  Be wary of 

anyone who is in any way reluctant for you to call them back.  If you have concerns 

about what you have been told call your bank back on a known contact number but not 

the one the caller may have given. 
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Quality Range of Gifts & Accessories
Hand waxed Furniture

Old Style Tea Shop

Reepham Station
01603  871187

Traffic Free Cycle Hire

Open Every Day

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Locally based accountancy and 

tax service  

 

 

 

 

 
Committed to providing a prompt professional 
service at a sensible price.  For a free initial 
consultation at a time to suit you contact  

David Pooley ACIB  

Tel/Fax 01603 866542 Mobile 0790 508 6960 
e-mail: davidpooley@certax.co.uk 

Self-Assessment Tax Returns 

Annual Accounts 

Book Keeping 

VAT Returns 

MMMAAARRRKKK   HHHIIIGGGHHH   
GENERAL BUILDER 

 

   Tel       Mobile 
    01362           07796 
   668896         061501 

 

Charles Seaman 
Interior/Exterior Painter and 

Decorator 
Tel: (01362) 688309 

2 Bell Close, Bawdeswell, Dereham, 
NR20 4SL 

(Now trading as ORANGE–FOX  ELECTRICAL) 
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SO YOU’RE POORLY! WHO CARES? 
 

The answer is: we do. We? We are the Patient Participation Groups who represent the 

interests of patients of the Elmham and Swanton Morley surgeries and it is these 

interests that will need to be looked at afresh in the light of all the promised changes 

ahead.  For that reason, the Patient Groups are organising a public meeting in October 

to give everyone the chance to find out what is going on and to talk about what they 

would like to happen.   

Top of the list will be the sweeping changes that the new government has announced 

for the running of the health service. Doctors are apparently to be given the job of 

commissioning (buying) services from hospitals, mental health units and community 

clinics on a scale far beyond what developed in another reorganisation of some 20 

years ago. County health authorities like NHS Norfolk have been told they are to be 

abolished. 

What will this hold for patients turning to the Elmham and Swanton Morley surgeries? 

What about changes being brought in already, like integrated care and personal health 

budgets?  It is with questions like these in mind that the Patient Groups have arranged 

a public meeting on Thursday, 14
th

 October next. It will be in North Elmham School 

commencing at 7 p.m. and it will be your chance to hear from doctors of the Elmham 

Practice and from the County Health Authority. 

Make a note in your diary for 14
th

 October 2010. 

EELLMMHHAAMM  SSUURRGGEERRYY  PPPPGG  OOPPEENN  MMEEEETTIINNGG  
The meeting starts at 7.00 p.m. with refreshments and after short presentations by the 

Patient Participation Groups, doctors and management from North Elmham and 

Swanton Morley Surgeries and Mr. Ian Ayres, the Norfolk PCT Transitional Director 

appointed to guide us into future structures, the main part of the meeting will be for 

questions either written or from the floor. 

Don’t sit at home worrying about the future, come to the meeting with your questions 

and concerns. 

Come also to see if you could represent your village, your age group or your special 

interest on the Patient Participation Groups. 

Anne Adeney,  Acting Chair Elmham PPG 

 

Reepham 
 

New Group Opening 
Monday 4th October at 7.30pm     
The Pavilion, Bartle Court 
Station Road 
 
New Consultant 
Call Lisa:  01603 881293, 07747 666211 
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Lyn Walker  DipCFHP MPSPract 

Qualified foot health Practitioner 

Treatment in the comfort of your own home 

Nail cutting, removal corns, calluses, 

in-growing toenails, fungal infection. 

Tel 01328 700140  Mobile 07788440327 

    

Helen Mears  MCFHP   MAFHP 

Qualified Foot Health 

Practitioner 

Phone 01362 688251 

Registered member of the 

British Association of Foot Health 

Professionals 

Professional foot care treatment  

and  

pain relief for a range of 

common foot disorders 
 

 

Old Hall Farm Barn 

The Street, Foxley 
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Football Tournament 

The Steve Williamson Memorial Trophy                                                   

 

Our annual football competition took place throughout July, the final taking place at 

Reepham on August 4
th

.  That match was a repeat of last year between Reepham A and 

Foulsham Res. and although Reepham were winning 2 – 0 at half time, Foulsham won 

3 – 2.    Foulsham also won our Player of the Year award with Jamie Batchelor being 

this year’s winner. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everybody who helped to make the 

competition run so smoothly.  This year we raised £640 for the Norwich Children’s 

Fund at the Norfolk & Norwich University Hospital. 

The Williamson Family 

 

 

*************************************************************** 

 
 

Lyng Nursery School is holding 3 fundraisers throughout October, 
and we would love your local support.  EVERYONE IS 
WELCOME! 
  
Children’s Clothes Sale on Tue 5

th
 Oct 2pm to 4pm 

New, end of line Autumn/Winter stock from popular high street 
brands, at fantastic prices, e.g. NEXT, M&S, GAP, Mothercare, 
Monsoon, etc. 

 
Quiz Night on Friday 15

th
 Oct 7.30pm 

Come along to get to know the Committee and other parents at our fun Quiz 
Night.  Tickets £2 per person (£2.50 on the night).  Prizes for winning team. 
 

Memories Photography on Thursday 21
st

 October from 3.45pm 
Free sittings for family portraits. No obligation to purchase. To book contact us. 

 
For more information visit our website, Facebook page, or contact us. 
 

Wensum Valley Nursery School                   
Wensum Road                                                            
Lyng                                                                            
Norwich 
NR9 5RJ 

Reg. Charity Number: 1028912 
Telephone: 01603 872252 

 
Email: info@wensumvalleynurseryschool.co.uk 

Website: www.wensumvalleynurseryschool.co.uk 
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           G A Bishop           
 

 Oil, gas & lpg  servicing and maintenance 

 

Most appliances covered 

 
Landlord certificates 

 

Aga and Rayburn servicing 
 

Experienced and insured 

 

Gas Safe and Oftec registered 

 
Tel: 01362 688999 

Mobile: 07507850320 
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The next men’s breakfast has been arranged for October 16
th
 

at Elsing village hall.  This will be by invitation only.  If you 

would like to be invited please contact your local BMG 

member.  As previously written, numbers are limited and it 

may not be possible to invite everyone every time.  

 

  

Foxley  Monica Hatch  01362 688017    

 

Bawdeswell Sandi Taylor 01362 688268 

  Janet Cockburn 01362 688749 

  Jane Ewing 10362 688582 

 

Lyng  Margaret Lawler 01603 872173     

  Jennifer Abram 01603879452     

        

Bylaugh  Sandi Taylor 01362688268 

 

Elsing  Fran Neale 01362637782    

  Carole Jackson 01362637752 

 

Sparham  Fiona Sayer 01603872246 

  Clare Hill 01362688324 

 

Events for October 

1
st
 Flower demonstration in Bawdeswell church 10.30am with lunch 

9
th

 Lyng Church Harvest Supper in Lyng village hall 7 for 7.30pm 

23
rd

 Foxley Harvest Supper 

30
th

 Friends of Bawdeswell Church harvest supper and entertainment in village hall 
  

Everyone Learning  Fair Food 
 

A weekend of events exploring the relationship between the Gospel and the shopping 

trolley, culminating in the annual Harvest Festival at Norwich Cathedral. 

• Hostry exhibition of fair food players large and small, local and global. 

• Thursday 7
th

 October 7.30pm – an evening with Kathy Galloway the popular 

speaker and recent author of Sharing the Blessing. 

• Friday 8
th

 October – Question Time conference.  A chance for sixth form 

students to explore fair food issues with a high profile panel chaired by 

George Alagiah. 
 

Cost free.  Contact Caspar James, 01603 729815, caspar.james@norwich.anglican.org 

www.norwich.anglican.org?calendar/e2571  

Benefice News and Events 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, BAWDESWELL 

 

The Archdeacon’s Visitation took place at the end of August and he wrote to express 

his satisfaction at our care of the church and its contents, and his appreciation of the 

special service we laid on for the Benefice at the end of his visitation and the shared 

lunch in Bawdeswell Village hall.  Thank you all who supported us. 

 

In September volunteers manned the church on the day of the Norfolk Churches Trust 

Sponsored Cycle Ride.  William Mason was the only entrant from our village this 

year.  He visited 30 churches in the Sparham Deanery. Our thanks to him and the 

volunteers who gave their time during the day to man the church.  

 

We were very pleased to welcome to our service on  22
nd

 August Margaret Folland, 

the daughter of the Revd Folland who was the Rector at the time of the destruction and 

the rebuilding of Bawdeswell church, and by sheer coincidence at the same service the 

widow of the architect James Fletcher-Watson. 

 

Scaffolding is due to be erected at the East end of the church to carry out essential roof 

repairs to stop the rain getting under coping stones and to remove plants growing 

there. Expensive repairs like this are only possible for us with the help of the Friends 

of the Church, for whose help we are forever grateful.  Please support their fund 

raising events when you can. 

A faculty from the Diocese has been applied for to insulate the church roof space in an 

attempt to reduce our very high electricity bill. 

 

We are now looking forward to our Harvest Thanksgiving service on Sunday 17
th

 

October.  It will be a family-friendly GiG service and David Head will be leading it. 

The Harvest Supper this year, organised by the Friends of the Church, will be held in 

the Village Hall on Saturday October 30
th

 at 7pm.  See elsewhere in the magazine for 

details. 

 

Irene Ames has been admitted to hospital after a fall.  We wish her well and hope she 

will get over this setback soon. 

As the regular Julian Meetings are held in her house, please contact 

Susan March for any new arrangement – 01603 870342 

 

 

BAWDESWELL HARVEST FESTIVAL   Sunday 17
th

 Oct.  10.30am 
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From the Rector 
 

 

 

 

Dear Everybody, hello again. 

 

Living in the middle of beautiful countryside, with Flower Festivals and Harvest 

Festivals happening, with our allotments, gardens, farms and scenery, it’s quite easy to 

feel that Nature is so wonderful and intricate, there must be a mind behind all the 

differences.  This was often used as an argument to believe in God; but this idea has 

been challenged by some scientific thinkers.  This is ongoing, as well as recent, news. 

 

Darwinism challenges the idea that differences in Nature are a clear sign that an 

intricate mind has designed everything.  It suggests differences arise naturally, and are 

how the world is.  Things change and evolve. 

 

Stephen Hawking’s latest book says that a Creator God is now seen as not necessary to 

have started the “Big Bang”.  The laws of physics, he says, would make universes 

come into being. 

 

Even in the Bible, which is a hotch-potch of texts written down over upwards of a 

thousand years, you see the science changing.  Later texts use later ideas of the 

universe.  The Bible doesn’t tell us what to think, it shows us how to adapt and change 

our thinking; put together as a whole, it’s a book about how minds change.  But 

arguments about God often focus on the most “story-book” science, found in the early 

chapters. 

 

Is there a creative mind that made the laws of physics, and that designed the fact of 

evolution?  Or are these random?  Scientific atheists might say the human mind looks 

for, and sometimes invents, reasons that cannot be proved by the available evidence.  

Christians might say that the scientific evidence is about looking at how things happen, 

and chains of cause and effect, but not why things exist.   

 

This is an argument that will not end.  A little while ago, it was quite acid, but it seems 

to have toned down.  It’s important that we all argue with respect, and don’t assume 

that atheists are immoral or that believers are stupid.  At their best, both sides are 

searching for the truth. 

 

God bless you,     David Head 
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F.L.E.B.B.S. BENEFICE CHURCH SERVICES 
Rector: The Revd David Head 

01603 872381   david@davidhead.plus.com 
 

October  2010 
 

Date 03/10 10/10 17/10 24/10 31/10 

Season 

 

18th 

Sunday 

after 

Trinity 

19th 

Sunday 

after 

Trinity 

20th 

Sunday 

after 

Trinity 

Last 

Sunday 

after 

Trinity 

4th 

Sunday 

before 

Advent 

 

Foxley 

 

 

18.30  EP 

DH 

 

     

 

8.00  HC PB 

DH 

 

10.30  HC1 

DH 

 

 

 

 

Lyng 

 

 

9.00  HC2 

DH 

 

10.30 

OMS 

DH 

 

17.00  EP 

DH 

 

10.30  FS 

FST 

 

 

 

Elsing 

 

 

10.30  

Harvest 

DH 

 

 

 

9.00  HC1 

DH 

 

10.30  

W&P 

CW 

 

 

 

Bawdeswell 

 

 

10.30 HC1 

TC 

 

 

10.30 

Harvest GiG 

DH 

 

10.30  MP 

CW 

 

 

 

Bylaugh 

 

 

     

 

9.00  HC 

PB 

DH 

 

 

 

9.00  MP 

CW 

 

10.30 

HC 

DH 

Sparham 

 

10.30  

OASIS 

Team 

 

 

10.30  HC 

PB 

TC 

9.00  HC 

DH 

 

 

 

Bawdeswell mid week communion at 9am on Wednesday 20 October. 

Lyng  9.30am  every Thursday morning. 
 
DH The Revd David Head 

TC The Revd Tom Candeland 

CW Church Warden 

FST Family Service Team 

OASIS “On a Sunday in Sparham” 

GiG “God is Good” 

MP Morning Prayer 

HC1 Holy Communion Order 1 

HC PB Holy Communion Prayer Book 

FS Family Service 
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For all your residential lettings 

Please telephone 01603 879116 

 
Market Place, Reepham 

www.ewings.co.uk 

  

 
J MEARS LTD. 

OLD HALL FARM BARN, 
THE STREET, FOXLEY,  

E. DEREHAM, NORFOLK 
TEL: (01362) 688251 
Building Contractors 

All types of Building work undertaken.  
 New houses, Extensions, Renovations, Roofing, Repairs. 

Warranty available on all work. 

Registered House-Builder 

       Hendry  & Sons
       Funeral Directors
           Private Chapels of Rest
           Richard Hendry DIP.F.D

Member of N.A.F.D
Station Road, Foulsham, Dereham, Norfolk

Tel: (01362) 683249
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          Britannia 
         Blinds 

Your local manufacturers and fitters of  

Blinds - Curtains 
Flooring - Sun Awnings 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONSERVATORY BLIND SPECIALISTS 
FREE QUOTATIONS & FREE FITTING 

 

 

01362 790319 
2 Shepherds Business Park, Lenwade, NR9 5SH 

Reg. Office, Copperfields, Dereham Rd, Bawdeswell, NR20 4AA 

 

Exclusive offer to Reeve’s Tale readers! 
 

3 VERTICAL OR ROLLER BLINDS  

FITTED FOR  

£149 
Max width 6’ x any drop from our Euro City collection 

 

 


